Chryston High School (CHS) Parent Council

Wednesday 7th November 2018 6.30pm

Present: Graeme Robertson, Lorraine Robertson, Ailsa Macdonald, Morven Strange, Harold Good
In attendance: Karen Chapman, Shona Wallace, Avril Hemphill, Mr Mitchell, Mr Jopling, Mr Hewitt, Jamie Burns, Zoe Russell

Apologies: Laura Curran
	1
	Welcome and apologies

Graeme Robertson welcomed all attending the meeting and noted apologies.
	Action



	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of previous meeting on 26th September 2018 were approved.
	

	3
	School Report provided by Jamie Burns and Zoe Russell.
Rebecca Dickson had been chosen as part of the Strathclyde University initiative to go to Space School at Houston, Texas. Mrs Miller (Science PT) has asked Rebecca to prepare a presentation to share her experience.

S1 Picnic in the Park took place at Drumpellier Park supported by PE and Sports leaders were marshalling. Thanks to Drumpellier Park employees for facilitating the day.

30 children accompanied by 3 staff visited Heidelburg, Germany where activities included learning to write a CV in German, boat trip and scavenger hunt.

13 children accompanied by 3 staff undertook a training weekend in Aviemore in preparation for their World Challenge next year.

20 S6 pupils helped organise the annual Halloween Disco including a ghost walk. Thanks to the teachers who also helped.

S6 representatives had visited Auchengeich memorial to symbolise Chryston High’s link to the local community.

A suicide prevention football tournament was organised by North Lanarkshire Council at Ravenscraig. Various charities were there and pupils were asked to sign up to receive text alerts prompting recipients to get in touch with peers that could be feeling low. 

S1 parents evening will be held Thursday 8th November.

Two pupils visited Auschwitz last week. A Holocast survivor is coming to speak at school assembly on 3rd December.
Mental Health Ambassadors have ran assemblies following 2 days training. They have also created a video to promote who they are and what they do as well as photos on the screen around the school. Volunteers are recognised by wearing badges.

School captains had met with other captains from the cluster schools at Our Lady’s to share ideas. Other schools were interested in the coffee shop and parliament.

Graeme Robertson thanked Jamie Burns and Zoe Russell for delivering the school report and noted it was good to hear from their perspective and the school was undoubtedly proud of all the work they were doing. 

Headteacher Report
Staffing update- Mr Drysdale is still on long term absence, our thoughts and prayers are with him. Ms McTavish will be principal teacher for performing arts until further notice.
Miss Bell will be acting principal teacher for pupil support.

Ms Mulrooney will join the technical department from 19th November.

Mr Mitchell thanked Lorraine Robertson for being chair over the past years and for her personal support during that time. Jamie Burns presented flowers to Lorraine Robertson on behalf of the school.
	Jamie Burns to forward sign up link to Mr Hewitt

	4
	Reporting from other meetings

Parent Consultative Group- had been attended by Graeme Robertson where the Standards of Quality for 2018/19 were discussed. These are available on North Lanarkshire Council website. Priorities for 2018/19 are
· Continuous improvement plans

· Pupil Equity Fund

· Data and Performance of Teams

· Career Development

· Attendance (North Lanarkshire Council is below the national average and on a downward trend and currently looking at ways to re-engage)

Mr Mitchell confirmed that these Standards of Quality along with the National Improvement Plan influence the School Improvement Plan. It was agreed that an update on how the pupil equity fund money is being used and the impact it is having should be reported to the next Parent Council.
Chryston Primary Development Consultation- had been attended By Graeme Robertson and Mr Mitchell.  At the well-attended meeting there had been vocal opposition to the proposed siting of the new primary school on the park next to the doctor’s surgery due to the loss pf green space and safe spaces to play. The meeting had been fronted by the education department however they can merely report the outcome of the meeting to the planning department who make the final decision. The consultation period is now closed.
	Pupil Equity Fund to be added to Jan 2019 agenda


	5
	Chryston High Parliament Update



To give more of a voice to pupils the previous pupil council, which had 8 members, was disbanded at the end of last session. There had been promotion of the proposed parliament and committee structure in June 2018 with 131 initial notes of interest. This has resulted in 90 pupils sitting on 7 different committees. These committees then voted for their representatives at parliament. The first meeting had been held around the September weekend where representatives spoke on the commitment to school core values and signed a declaration. Skye McCrimmon (S6) was recently voted as chair and will undertake this role from the next meeting onwards. The vice chair is a younger pupil who will be able to step in to the role of chair in the coming year. Committees meet 2 weeks before the parliament and can present white papers to the parliament; the next meeting being 30th November. As a decision making body it has far exceeded expectations with pupil representatives feeling valued. Jamie Burns confirmed that it was a breath of fresh air to have the freedom to go with ideas; it is a good introduction to adult ideas and making decisions and expects the parliament to flourish in the future. 
To date the technology committee had asked if it was possible to develop a school app and Mr Davidson is going to investigate this, the Foreign Affairs committee has secured a Holocaust survivor to speak at assembly and the human rights committee has discussed minority rights issues including female sanitary products and a space for LBGT to meet. The charities committee will now bring events before the parliament. 

A newsletter about the parliament will go to pupils and parents next week. Mr Hewitt wished to thank his fellow teachers who have taken on roles working with individual committees and confirmed that the work of the parliament is part of working towards being a Rights Respecting School. 
	Ask Skye McCrimmon to attend a Parent council meeting in January or March 2019.

	6
	Forward Planning for Christmas Fayre
Confirmation that Christmas fayre will run from 10:30am to 1:00pm on Saturday 1st December. Morven Strange discussed aspects of the Christmas Fayre as per planning spreadsheet. It was agreed e-mails could be provided to Morven for circulation of updates.
Art department have agreed to produce A3 posters by 16th November. 

Morven Strange requested a schedule of posts on local community Facebook pages and Twitter posts.

School captains thought that there would be plenty of volunteers to help with games and activities, coffee shop etc on the day.

Raffle prizes were beginning to come in; let Morven Strange know of any received.
Tombola donations can be collected by the school office anytime in the run up to the event.

There were not many stallholders signed up as yet and those present were encouraged to promote this. Interested parties to contact the school and speak to Mr Jopling.

It was agreed there would be access for setting up after school on Friday 30th November.
Graeme Robertson thanked Morven Strange for her help with planning to date and was mindful that we should have a time of reflection of what went well and not so well at the meeting in January.
	Harold Good, Ailsa Macdonald, Laura Curran to run posts on social media

Add Christmas Fayre analysis to the agenda of Jan 2019 meeting


	7
	Twitter Update
Currently Parent Council have 185 followers. Harold Good will tweet Christmas Fayre info in the coming weeks.

	

	8
	AOCB
Fundraising- Graeme Robertson is aware that there is a potential need to develop a fundraising subgroup of the Parent Council. Mr Mitchell was keen to look at ideas as the pupil equity fund is not sustainable after 5 years but poverty will not be eradicated within that timescale. This would involve the Parent Council setting up a bank account.
Avril Hemphill commented that she knew of schools in East Dunbartonshire Council that ran a 500 club or equivalent that provides additional income for the school. This had previously been looked at by the parent council but there was concerns with regards to licensing of such a club. It was agreed if other schools currently run such schemes then it is worth investigating, with views potentially being gathered at the Christmas Fayre.

Graeme Robertson and Ailsa Macdonald agreed to attend S1 Parent’s evening the following night to promote Chryston High Parent Council and the Christmas Fayre as a starting point to develop interest in a fundraising sub-committee.

Council structure- Mr Mitchell reported that North Lanarkshire Council had a new chief executive, Des Murray and there will be a resulting change in council structures. Derek Brown is the new head of service having moved from Fife Council and has previous experience at Scottish Government.
	Graeme Robertson & Ailsa Macdonald to meet with Mr Mitchell to discuss how to progress a fundraising subgroup.

	10
	Date of next meeting

Wednesday 16th January 2018 6.30pm Chryston High School conference room (first floor)
	


Please note:

Should anyone have any items for Agenda or any apologies please contact Office Bearers or leave a message at school office.  Many Thanks.

CHS PCM
AMacd
Sept 18

